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May 5, 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
James H. Gailey, CMM 
County Manager 
Cumberland County 
142 Federal Street 
Portland, Maine 04101 
 

RE: Summerill Law Firm, PLLC 
 
 
Dear Mr. Gailey: 
 
This letter is to confirm that our legal services of calculating; submitting; and negotiating U.S. 
Marshals Service (USMS) Intergovernmental Agreement per diem rates are sole source 
professional services, performed exclusively by the Summerill Law Firm, PLLC.  We have 
developed a proprietary algorithm which is specific with regard to calculating USMS federal per 
diem rates.  This algorithm is a trade secret and not known outside our firm.  It is also the only 
commercially available legal evaluation tool which complies with the U.S. Office of 
Management & Budget Circular 200; Chapter XXVIII – Department of Justice (2 CFR 200); and 
Section 119 of the Department of Justice Appropriations Act of 2001 (Public Law 106-553).  No 
other law firms make a similar or competing algorithm, and there are no agents or dealers 
authorized to use our algorithm.   
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at 202-261-6540 with any questions. 

 
JOSEPH SUMMERILL 
202-261-6540 


